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UPCOMING EVENTS

REAL ESTATE PRIMER WITH
TIM STEELE
6pm-7pm 
August 23rd 
SPUR San Jose
76 S. 1st Street

SIREN'S CITIZEN APPLICATION
WORKSHOP
September 10th
Saturday 10 AM - 5 PM
Hillview Branch Library
1600 Hopkins Drive

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Si desea leer este boletín en Español, por favor envíenos un email a

district5@sanjoseca.gov

Dear Neighbor,

School is revving back into session and kids are
starting to trickle back into schools across San
Jose. I hope everyone can squeeze in a few more
exciting days of summer before heading back to
school.

With this shift back to "school mode", City Hall
has returned from break and my office has lots of
up-coming events and resources.

I am most exited about the beginning of our East
San José community participatory budgeting. In
this year's budget, I set aside $100,000 for the
community to come together and decide how it
should be spent. In order to ensure that we are
engaging the community in a meaningful way,
this process starts this month and will take us
into next year.

So, please join me at our first introductory
meeting, Monday, August 29th at 6 PM at PAL
Stadium on 680 S 34th St, to learn more about
what other communities have done with
participatory budgeting, how it will work for our
community, and how you, your family, your
neighbors, and everyone who lives in District 5
can speak up, vote, and decide on what they want
to see in their community.
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NH508CtvsMn-Pr1M_uc7BokUZA-JXTSJKH7aMFx-_DP7u_FkJ9KViH27KJ8q6Tz5yjXZRZk7E16paPKcYRhiWhovKU-NLm_INR20Y_ly3xO8unHLy8rqWmrF4yK2V5PCmrTHNo3fq6Fq-UmZuPTIlv7Fb5DX8_wvt5u3YR_IR54L-N2iGW9cy0oI572_G7EE2CgedtWiwF3qiiXFdC9SxR8zEf5rm1gc&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NH508CtvsMn-Pr1M_uc7BokUZA-JXTSJKH7aMFx-_DP7u_FkJ9KViH27KJ8q6Tz5fHuSXGTo6YnyEXsQXF5MAiSLk1l-vkqkB1KjflWUX8UsFf_eOYZ_gT7JxRsGHMVqanCKQhJpu9DYoSgQzu61207MDattmmie31kzUhgRmMNcl7mAv3N38g==&c=&ch=
mailto:sabrina.parra-garcia@sanjoseca.gov
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mailto:Huascar.Castro@sanjoseca.gov
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http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NH508CtvsMn-Pr1M_uc7BokUZA-JXTSJKH7aMFx-_DP7u_FkJ9KViEzD9-vJ8ciNHRfkmr4T8Qv5JKrzA6jp-2BiK4O0SbHMmG_Y2DRE6RW4oczCRNI3g0IBUMIFrGgmlSgHwBx8fKWsYAqVJnjnCRQ-moVY0fohbnNasJ0u8EutLwk2D58xjN61uwj0cfZp1aT5NkDTN9n4QtLn6yGXodVVvWMgD2FbqKqnWwKhOT4=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NH508CtvsMn-Pr1M_uc7BokUZA-JXTSJKH7aMFx-_DP7u_FkJ9KViEzD9-vJ8ciNzMTaydF-hwlrPgzCoFhbMrpOT9CNszA5muP7Nhuw2HUuaRedeCyNgEXFAePuK3z9sk7NI_wPuumXNWYB8FYfIKBsTXNOI7kSNuh39JwiXuskFRGGm1uHmxtbkezKaWqBVf7EEIYc9eWN6BeVJAa0SuMaU-FwimwbzPYJljk3D7YGKgy83acW-6JtkKzkI4biEW1RjFOTu-164WXo4b_x7_b_5ah6LrVHbWNQ1eDxY3M4O2cWkkyE6A==&c=&ch=


BLOOD DRIVE
Donate blood by August 31, 2016 
for a chance to win a 2016 Toyota
Prius!

OPEN SPACE AUTHORITY
monthly outdoor activities

Folklorico Dance Classes
Wednesdays 6 PM - 8 PM
Fridays 5 PM - 7 PM
Hillview Branch Library
1600 Hopkins Drive

AFRICAN AMERICAN HISTORY
Tuesday Nights
Fall 2016

Baltazar's Business Corner

Grandview Restaurant

Located in the East Hills of San Jose,
the Grandview Restaurant has one of
the best views in the South Bay. My
staffer brought a friend there for a
birthday just in time for sunset. "The
sunset began just as the food arrived,
allowing us to take a moment to
admire the beauty of the South Bay.
Shortly afterwards, we saw a marriage
proposal take place below the balcony
of the restaurant."  The Grandview is a
great option if you're looking to
celebrate something special in the
South Bay and it happens to be in East
San José!

We also have: 

An update on how our incredible National
Night Out at Emma Prusch Park went
A chance for you to weigh in on the safety
of our streets with the Vision Zero survey
the final few days and locations of Viva
Parks
A shout out to the Youth Connections
Foundation for donating to help low-
income students participate in City
programs, and
A run down on a whole variety of awesome
programs at Hillview Library.

Have a great rest of the Summer, and a good
transition back to school! 

Councilmember/Consejal, 
Magdalena Carrasco

Email Your Councilmember

 A SUCCESSFUL NATIONAL NIGHT OUT

I wanted to say thank you to everyone who took part in
our office's 2nd National Night Out (NNO) on August 2.
More than 3,000 people attended our event at Emma
Prusch Park, making it the largest NNO in the City!

While these numbers are impressive, the purpose of
NNO is to help the community get to know one another
and to improve their relationship with the public safety
officers who help protect us everyday. 

A great moment out of all the festivities, giveaways, music, food, and our resource fair was
watching a group of San Jose police officers start a pickup football game with the kids running
around the park. Not only did everyone have a good time, but the kids gave the officers a run

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NH508CtvsMn-Pr1M_uc7BokUZA-JXTSJKH7aMFx-_DP7u_FkJ9KViEzD9-vJ8ciNbRrEyTvg7MBtDMyD8zitoL6ssH8otGQHVL3B6lQ3SulHdVZDYdCoCCYd5ZY_scIkPSdB8tjuiKQj5yGjKV8e8NKqQtIaFW_NZgFG5IwgAmGe1mId1ctqxyTzyZnBVYUXyo0O2UTjv6w=&c=&ch=
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for their money!

Other highlights of the event were:

750 backpacks with school supplies my office gave away (with the generous support of
Target) to help get kids ready for the coming school year;
seeing our Evergreen/San José East Rotary cooking 1,000 free meals for families
attending the event;
the more than 30 community, non-profit, and business organizations
who participated in our resource fair;
the 7 dance, music, and magic performers who entertained the attendees;
the Parks, Recreation, and Neighborhood Services staff at Emma Prusch and Mayfair
who helped make everything run smoothly; and
the NNO Planning Committee members who helped plan and put together the event
this year.

This event brought together so many new people and organizations. A huge thank you to
Food Maxx, Target, Bacalhua Grill, the San Jose Earthquakes, City Ventures, Lyft, and many
others for helping support this event through their generous in-kind and financial
sponsorship.

VISION ZERO 

The City of San José adopted a program to have zero traffic-related
deaths and severe injuries by 2050. This initiative is called Vision
Zero.

In East San José this means more projects like the White Road bike
lanes from Penitencia Creek Rd to Cunningham Ave, the
installation of 19,000 LED lights to improved nighttime visibility in
areas with the highest rates of traffic crashes, and putting an additional $5 million into the
Walk and Roll SJ program to encourage kids to walk to school while staying safe.

To make sure that the City is prioritizing the areas that are affecting your daily life most, here
is a link to a brief community survey in English, Spanish and Vietnamese. The survey will
close on Saturday September 18th, 2016, so make sure to vote by then!

VIVA PARKS HEADS INTO FINAL MONTH

Viva Parks is heading into the home stretch.  If you have not had a chance to check it out I
strongly encourage you to take advantage of the dwindling days of this awesome Summer
program.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NH508CtvsMn-Pr1M_uc7BokUZA-JXTSJKH7aMFx-_DP7u_FkJ9KViEzD9-vJ8ciN2MB1NSj4MIWmW7tzmTwIOz_WrIN_kIBsezN_mcr9wS1fkY8BLM_nbc63f5C7JdeKpRsbWY64ohtdF2J9tGzAfmD1sILfC8V3THYQCf9j54s=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NH508CtvsMn-Pr1M_uc7BokUZA-JXTSJKH7aMFx-_DP7u_FkJ9KViEzD9-vJ8ciNxyXHILoPbn_BQNozwgUVCt2zDRp7uiEPRSUg1eWQamo9xdeKLn7pMUZGQQjspsbHBNQfc9yBua7hN6U1WOKk3FvsgCeG6i1Sqm9poaZp5tfWccM7R0Ttxg==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NH508CtvsMn-Pr1M_uc7BokUZA-JXTSJKH7aMFx-_DP7u_FkJ9KViEzD9-vJ8ciNVPJVyMaQpd-wgdXwbrfgPhTF7ZEtt81FFxdEfjgau2a-ZbgjR1jOmFeu08Su9PVN9sPeN-9Z_mLWfYpoj-JWi2lWEkrIQJEV_X9hAEsQ6NDzy_dBYC9Dug==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NH508CtvsMn-Pr1M_uc7BokUZA-JXTSJKH7aMFx-_DP7u_FkJ9KViEzD9-vJ8ciNWQ0SnvTKMQCNXLfgZsjp3lBA79POXtSANugiPBTIN-1yJjxmrp2CBqA46764EeCHcLBwxGYUwc2iI664DNMIjMx3tmx3FpbH8OPJMWOt4fk8aQ9BITsJRw==&c=&ch=


All Viva Parks events are from 6:00 - 8:30 PM and the final five days of Viva Parks in East
San José are:

Tuesday August 16th at Capitol Park (Movie Night)
Thursday August 18th at Plata Arroyo Park

Tuesday August  23rd at Capitol Park

Tuesday August 30th at Mt. Pleasant Park
Thursday September 1st at Emma Prusch Farm Park

YOUTH CONNECTIONS FOUNDATION GIVES $20,000 TO
SAN JOSÉ TO CONTINUE TRANSFORMING TEEN'S LIVES
 
It is rare for an organization to come to San Jos to give
us money, but that is just what the Youth Connections
Foundation did last week. 

They handed over a check for $20,000 to the City's
Parks, Recreation and Neighborhood Services (PRNS)
Department to continue supporting the Digital Arts and
Fit Summer Camp and to help promote Viva Calle. 

This is the 4th year in a row that the non-profit has donated $10,000 to help pay the
registration fee for teens and children from low-income families for the PRNS programs.
This year they added $10,000 more to help make Viva Calle even bigger and better when it
returns next month.
 
Jane Kovac spoke at the press conference announcing the donation. She spoke about how the
Digital Arts program helped her discover her passion for music production, and after 3 years
in the program, she graduated early from high school. She is now enrolled at De Anza
College at the age of 16. 

Tushita Gupta, also in the Digital Arts Program, used the skills and portfolio she created in
the program to get into the Clive Davis Institue of Music at NYU. She begins her sophomore
year this fall after a summer spent as a peer mentor to youth participants in the program.
 
YCF has a great opportunity coming up next Friday, August 19, to help support their amazing
mission and the amazing work they do for all youth. Their annual Comedy Show for Kids
fundraiser will be at the SAP Center starting at 6 PM.
 
We want to thank the Youth Connections Foundation for their financial assistance for our
families, and the PRNS staff for their dedication and amazing programming for helping to
engage our youth and awaken a love of arts in them!



Tushita Gupta Jane Kovac

 POP UP PRESCHOOL AND OTHER GREAT PROGRAMS AT
HILLVIEW LIBRARY
How do you know your child or grandchild's excited about learning? He sets out his clothes
the night before and tells you not too much TV!
 
The YMCA of San Jose is hosting a program at the Hillview Library providing free preschool
programs for young children of low-income families. After two weeks, the program is
already full and has a waiting list. But if you want to have your children attend, the program
begins again in the week of September 5. 

To sign up, go to the library and ask to register for the YMCA program at the front desk. One
registration form will also sign your children up for other pop up preschool programs in the
area.
 
Hillview also have events and programs for the whole family:

For children 0 - 7 years old - Bilingual Story Time and Stay and Play, Tuesdays 11 AM
- 12 PM
For children of all ages - Arts & Crafts Mondays at 3 PM
For families - Family Storytime, Wednesdays 5:30 - 6:30 PM
For dance enthusiasts of all ages - Folkloric Dance Classes, Wednesdays 6 - 8 PM
For women - Tiempo para mi program, Thursdays 11:30 AM - 12:30 PM
For adults wanting to learn English - ESL Conversation Club, Saturdays 11 am - 12
pm
For those wanting to get their U.S citizenship - Citizenship Classes, Saturdays 12 - 2
PM

 

COMMUNITY INFORMATION



EVANS LANE DEVELOPMENT MEETING

A proposal for housing for homeless people near Evans Lane will be coming before Council
this Tuesday, August 19th. Council will decide whether to approve the site for short-term or
permanent housing for people in our community who are homeless and whether to have
apartments at market rate mixed in with affordable housing and housing for the homeless.
Given that amount of attention this item has received, we expect a long discussion on
Tuesday night.

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
--------------------
LARGE ITEM PICK UPS EXPANDED 

The Large Item Pick Ups program has been expanded and on July 1, 2016, the firsttwo
large item collections are free each year.  Each collection includes up to three large items.
 Additional large item collections are available for $27.23 (up to three items).

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
---------------------
BREAST FEEDING AWARENESS MONTH

Did you know that Lactation Accommodation is required by both State and Federal laws so
that a reasonable amount of break time and a clean, private location to pump breast milk is
available for women?

The Santa Clara County Mother Friendly Employer Recognition Program is based on these
laws and policies. We want to help employers with this important accomplishment. here.

To become a Mother Friendly Employer Designated business, simply fill out the program
application here.

If your business has questions about Lactation Accommodation or needs help in developing
a Lactation Accommodation Policy, please email Karen Foster or call 408-937-2262.
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
--------------------
INVEST IN YOUR COMMUNITY'S VOICE. JOIN CREATV
 
CreaTV San Jose, the membership-based, non-profit community media center that
manages the public access and education TV and Internet channels for the City of San Jose,
is having a Membership Drive.
 
Become a member by September 30, 2016, and be entered to win an iPad or a
GoPro, plus other cool prizes including admission tickets to local attractions, movie and
theater tickets, and much more! 
 
There are many benefits of CreaTV membership: free airtime, access to low-cost, state-of-
the-art gear, facilities, computers and software, invitations to special events and much more!
 
Membership also helps to support the entire spectrum of our community outreach programs
and services, which are helping to grow a diverse community of digital storytellers. A WIN-
WIN for building a better San Jose.
 
Join or renew online here.
 
If you have questions email Pam Kelly or call (408) 295-8815 ext. 307.
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
---------------------

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NH508CtvsMn-Pr1M_uc7BokUZA-JXTSJKH7aMFx-_DP7u_FkJ9KViEzD9-vJ8ciNTJz0gQkrEpUfAQlSFmd3cPfGhu5nQ24IvxX__UJ1oLveOZtFq9mOtdn-c2h6vpxe9HQ7yrnmGEhwn0-agQiHsoe5-1scF3GeqdKdbPCXqxNjdEfDTqNTGohpxJTPoyT4WoDRkWmzIV8=&c=&ch=
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http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NH508CtvsMn-Pr1M_uc7BokUZA-JXTSJKH7aMFx-_DP7u_FkJ9KViEzD9-vJ8ciN31WK_71l0kMiEO9ftnJifHktcQ1OXiYe-ZgSI3ty78wCiHpKrKqU3yw_BYk1Dcq9HZPIzlBYuaPTSuoz8zmGnn8eJbFiNRxY_IPEXCHOD4Q8G6pomP9IUgDtD9v8Q0YTR9j71pbQqPrX-DayIuAwgVESZuMTmAZmQUEjepazUcDoleLeFFrQ-LfH5By9eVmQEFd3O_Ay9DU-DTDzMsn1IyIY69tFaGDpFjJJAx4_X0o=&c=&ch=
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UNLEASH YOUR GEEK

Currently, it can cost up to $60,000 every time we clean the graffiti, and vandals replace
graffiti the week after the city cleans it up. 

In response to this, the City of San Jose, the Silicon Valley Community Foundation,
Microsoft, Caltrans and ProspectSV have teamed up to challenge the Bay Area with this
problem. 

We want ideas that provide a tangible solution.  We're open to robots, new paints, nonstick
surfaces, and anything else that could solve the problem in a way that saves money and
keeps our workers safe. 

Prizes include $25,000, patenting assistance from USPTO, beta testing with CalTrans and
also incubator space and co-curricular program provided by Prospect Silicon Valley. 

Phase 1 is simple, by September 30 submit your idea and include drawings and any other
relevant information to the challenge website. 

Phase 2 is the prototyping phase; it will last from October 31st until May of next year.

If you are selected to be one of the top four teams, you will be awarded money that you can
use to prototype and bring your idea to life.

For more information visit the challenge website here or email Andrew Hernandez.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NH508CtvsMn-Pr1M_uc7BokUZA-JXTSJKH7aMFx-_DP7u_FkJ9KViEzD9-vJ8ciNIxkKSQBuhGr1VmlyOUfQt_J1g5-Zbg04l5ZI6j0LJmbygwOID9ANl_0GvKBsBovHWL2ng5UdSYdXdDlYg_BbRwPqMlbX7fvoSr5clWLkUxTOC6Go_UZgrg==&c=&ch=
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